MINUTES
WORTWELL PARISH ANNUAL MEETING 2021

A meeting of Wortwell Parish was held in public on Monday 24 May 2021
at 8.00pm at the Wortwell Community Centre
Welcome by the Chairman of Wortwell Parish Council - Councillor Clive Aylett
Apologies were received from clubs and societies that felt unable to attend due to the
continuing concerns over coronavirus: 5.4, 5.5, 5.6, 5.7. 5.8, 5.9, 5.11 and 5.16 fro
There being no Annual Parish Meeting in 2020 there are no minutes to sign. Chairman to hard
copy sign the 2019 Minutes
Annual Reports:
Reports were presented from the following. Those marked in red and mentioned above who
sent reports into the clerk were read aloud to the room. (these will be held with the Minutes of
this meeting.)
5.1.Wortwell Parish Council - The Chairman Mr Clive Aylett presented his report
5.2.Wortwell Community Centre - The Chairman Mr Bill Eddy presented his report and the
Treasurer provided financial update and the impact of Covid19 on the CORE.
5.3.Wortwell Events Committee - Mrs Mags Colyer presented her report
5.4.Police - did not provide a report but The Chairman thanked the local officers for their
support over the past year particularly with antisocial behaviour issues and speeding.
5.5.Wortwell Bowls Club - Mr Peter Croxson provided a written report
5.6.Wortwell Short Mat Bowls - Mrs Sheila Rusted - provided a written report
5.7.Wortwell Carpet Bowls - Pam Howard - provided a written report
5.8.Norfolk County Bowls - Mick Fisher - provided a written report
5.9.Town Lands and Poors Charities - Mr Chris Thomas was unable to provide a report but
will do so to the clerk shortly.
5.10.Mardler - Mrs Allison Copeman presented her report and advised a change of printer
will be welcome. PC to discuss at next meeting additional costs incurred.
5.11.St Mary’s Church Redenhall - Brenda Le Gryce - provided a written statement.
5.12.Wortwell United Reformed Church - Chas Emmins - presented his report and
encouraged all to take pleasure in using the grave yard area and benches provided for
peaceful contemplation.
5.13.Wortwell Lands Charity - The Allotments - Mr Charles White- presented his report
5.14.Wortwell Old Playing Field - Mrs Allison Copeman - presented her report
5.15.The Bell Public House - Patricia Fry - spoke to the room about the difficulties that the
pub has experienced through the many lockdowns and restrictions. They are looking
forward to providing live music events across the summer and a big Christmas

celebration.



5.16.Goodswens Garage - provided a written report and thanked the village for supporting

their business throughout the lockdown.

6. Close of meeting

If anyone should like a copy of the reports please apply to the clerk. Copies will also be held
on the website.

lua@wortwellpc.org.uk
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